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SERVING  THOSE  WHO SERVE 

FOLLOW  YOUR  DREAM 

The Dog, The Diva and the Damas + 1  

By Lion Rev Michael Duncan Parish 
District 2-S1 Governor 

"Serving Those Who Serve"     
 

    Future Leader Dog Tyler Sue is doing well.  She went on another outing the other day, with several stops, the last 
being the grocery store.  Poor baby!  She was so tired I had to put her in the shopping basket and wheel her around the store. 
Someone asked me, òWhere did you get that nice-looking puppy,ó and I told her, òIn the pet department,ó whereupon the 
hopeful lady scurried off in that direction.  (Yes, I did call her back and told her about Leader Dogs). 
    Thank goodness she had a sense of humor.  How unlike a Diva.  Iõve run across a couple of Divas in my life.  They have no 
sense of humor, only a sense of Self.  For instance, they know how many Divas it takes to change a light bulb -- only one, and 
she simply holds on to it while the world revolves around her. 
    Please forgive me for that; I digress from the Newsletter Article. 
    The Beaumont Professional Womenõs Lions Club had their Charter Night on 26 September.  It went very well, 
with PDG Michael Morgan speaking and installing the officers.  Several other clubs were represented as the new club was 
presented with their banner, gavel and gong, and monetary donations also.  If your club has not as yet sent them A Little 
Something, please do. 
    We have a new club!  After some intensive working by PDG Fred and Lion Rita Renkema, 1VDG Jack and Lion Linda 
Sedtal, PDG Hal Griffin (one of MD2õs GMT personnel) and myself, a new club in Lumberton has formed with twenty 
members currently.  Originally envisioned as an all-female club and a counterpoint to Lumbertonõs all-male Lions Club, the 
women decided to accept men -- and the lone male to date will be the Charter President.  (Along the way, we also picked up 
three members for the Lumberton Lions).  They have chosen to name themselves the Village Creek Lions Club.  I kind of 
think of them as the Damas + 1.  (For those who donõt have Spanish, Damas means Ladies). 
    The Guiding Lions are from the Sour Lake Lions, and that club will be the Sponsor. 
    Remember -- we get to select a member from our District for the Texas Lions Hall of Fame this year.  See the rules in 
this Newsletter and on the District website. 
    Remember -- youth contests are coming up.  Unfortunately, we have no money in the budget for scholarships, but any 
club can still enter contestants and, perhaps, include them in your club scholarships if they win District or State.  The rules 
are on the State website. 
    Membership -- you knew Iõd get to it, and here it is.  At this writing, our District is +8. You are aware that I would like 
each club to have a positive 4 member growth this year.  Let me tell you what that will accomplish:  we will be the second high-
est District in the entire Nation if we accomplish that, especially with the four new clubs we wish to charter.  District 2-S4 will 
probably be the largest because their District Governor plans to charter many clubs this year. 
    Just four, only four, simply four, thatõs all I desire.  And itõs more than just asking -- you have to let them know what 
you like about Lions.  You have to find what is meaningful to a prospective member.  Itõs quite possible we already are doing 
what that person wants to do.  Then, I like to make it personal and say, òBecause you are a Lion éó  In a club visit, a Lion 
asked me to write that up, so I have and itõs another article.     
May God continue to richly bless you and yours, now and eternally, 
+Michael Duncan Parish 
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When Sydney hosted the Olympics in 2000, I was privileged to help organize the Paralympic 

Games in Australia. Iõll never forget the opening ceremony. Some of the participants could not 

walk on their legs, so they proudly paraded around the track on their hands. Nothing could hold 

back their vibrant human spirit! And that was just a warm-up to the amazing feats of athleticism 

when they competed. Despite physical limitations, they ran, jumped and swam with incredible fer-

vor, effort, and, yes, superior skill, speed and strength.  

 
This year I am urging Lions and clubs to Follow Your Dream. The disabled athletes taught me that 
too often we underestimate our capabilities. We shortchange ourselves. In this issue we profile 
clubs and Lions that dreamed big and achieved great success. Why not you? You have two choices. 
You can shrink your dream to fit reality. Or you can stretch reality to fit your dreams. The history 
of Lions is testament to the validity of the latter. For nearly a century Lions have made dreams 
come true. Dreams are our stock in trade. 

 

Making dreams reality is not magic. You have to work at it. The formula is pretty simple but fool-

proof. First, name a dream. You need to share the dream with others, to put it out there so it 

lives and breathes and gathers support and momentum. Secondly, plan to achieve the dream. 

An action plan will literally force the dream to become real. Do this today, tomorrow or this week 

or month at the latest. Our communities need our dreams and our passion to serve. Our friends 

and neighbors await our energetic kindness, our We Serve approach. 

 

We are who we want to be. Letõs not be night dreamers who wake up in the morning and canõt re-

member their dreams. The day dreamers are fully awake and alert. They think, what if I was able to 

do this or try this? They donõt just have a dreamðthey live the dream. Being a Lion is a great gift in 

itself, a dream life in which we have the perfect opportunity to share our good will and concern 

for others. So, Lions, Follow Your Dream! 

Barry J. Palmer 

Your Lions Clubs International President 

D REAM  B IG  TO  M AKE  A  B IG  I MPACT  

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/about-lions/our-leadership/meet-the-leaders/presidents-message-print.php##


PAGE 3 SERVING T HOES W HO  SERVE 

Because You Are a Lion  
Lion Rev Michael Duncan Parish 

Governor, Lions District 2-S1 

"Serving Those Who Serve" 

    Because you are a Lion, children and adults who cannot afford them can get eye exams and eyeglasses. 
    Because you are a Lion, we have the opportunity to work with Head Start to examine the little children with our  
SPOT machine, and determine potential eye problems. 
    Because you are a Lion, handicapped children, including diabetics and Downs Syndrome children will get to go 
to camp and will get to live in a world designed for them. 
    Because you are a Lion, a blind person will receive white cane training and/or a Leader Dog.  Who knows, 
someone in this District may get Tyler Sue. 
    Because you are a Lion, the Texas Eyeglass Recycling Center in Midland will distribute hundreds of thousands of 
glasses to people here at home and abroad. 
    Because you are a Lion, a person who has become blind later in life and is now unemployed will receive job 
training at World Services for the Blind, and will be guaranteed employment. 
    Because you are a Lion, someone in our area and outside of our area will receive a cornea transplant. 
    Because you are a Lion, people in our District will have access to the Lions Club International Foundation and 
the Texas Lions Foundation for help in disaster relief. 
    Because you are a Lion, someone in the world will not have to face the devastation of river blindness. 
    Because you are a Lion, somewhere in the world a person will not have measles. 
    Because you are a Lion, children in your local school districts will receive more scholarships than are available 
now. 
    Because you are a Lion, Leo clubs will be established in our Middle and High Schools, giving schoolchildren an 
opportunity to serve their communities. 
    Because you are a Lion, a campus club will be established and nurtured on a college campus, helping college kids 
serve their communities. 
    Because you are a Lion, a recreational area will be built or maintained in your home town. 
    Because you are a Lion, trees will be planted in your town. 
    Because you are a Lion, someone will learn to read. 
    And because you are a Lion, all of these things -- which are not free -- will be given at no or little cost to those 
who need. 
    They do not happen and they will not happen unless you are a Lion. 
    Like my flight instructor said to me years ago, òDo you realize how few people get to do this?ó 
    Well, we do, and Lion Mary and I are very, very proud to be one of you.  Thank you.   
    Now -- go get four people you would like to have in your club with you and introduce them to the world of Li-
onism. 

 
+Michael Duncan Parish 



PAGE 4  SERVING T HOES W HO  SERVE 

District 2-S1 Texas Hall of Fame 

 
1. Elevation of Lions into the Texas Hall of Fame bestows an honor upon one who has been outstanding in using 

their time, talents, and resources to further the cause of humanitarian services. 

2. The Multiple District 2 Administrative Secretary shall, at the first Council meeting each year, distribute infor-
mation about nomination criteria to District Governors. 

3. Selection shall be by the Hall of Fame Committee for each district. The committee of five (5) members, each 
from different clubs, shall be appointed by the District Governor by the February Council of Governors Meet-
ing. 

4. Minimum standards to qualify as a nominee for the Texas Lions Hall of Fame are: 

 a. Be an active or deceased member with at least fifteen (15) years of service. 

 b. Having provided outstanding and dedicated service as a Lion beyond the call of duty. 

 c. Having provided other than service as a Lion to community, state, and nation. 

 d. Having accomplished special achievements in, or contributions to, humanitarian service for those less       
     fortunate. 

 e. Not having solicited in any manner for this recognition which will automatically eliminate the soliciting    
     candidate for that year.   

5. A fee of two hundred and twenty-seven dollars and fifty cents ($227.50) shall accompany the profile of each    
nominee. The Hall of Fame fee covers the cost of the Hall of Fame Medallion and the Hall of Fame Plaque 
which is presented to each nominee. Each year, the Council of Governors shall review the cost of the medal-
lion and the plaque to insure that the fee is adequate to cover these cost. 

6.  Presentation of the selected nominee by the District Governor shall be at the Multiple District 2 Convention. 

7. A plaque containing the list of names of the Texas Hall of Fame members shall be maintained in an appropriate 
space at the Multiple District 2 Office. 

  

 NOTE: The Biography submitted should not contain more than 340 characters. 
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Texas Lions Camp 

District 2-S1  Workday 

April 5, 2014 

 

The Workday Committee Cooking Crew for Camp Workday 2014 is getting organized.  The consensus of the last 
committee was to prepare the same thing we did for 2013 as it was well received.  We will be preparing breakfast 
and lunch for all the workers at the Lions Camp Workday on April 4, 2014.  We usually have just fewer than 400 
for breakfast and around 500 for lunch.  If you have any suggestions, please notify us as soon as you can. We would 
like to have everything together by mid-October.   

 

We encourage all District 2-S1 Clubs to participate in the Workday.  Clubs and Lions can contribute to the funds 
for purchasing the food as well as assisting with cooking the day of.  We would suggest anything from $50 to $250 
per club or individual.  The sleeping facilities for the cooking team is separate from the other workers and is lim-
ited, so we will need to know who plans to come help with the cooking.  We need your help in contributing to the 
funds for purchasing the supplies to prepare the meals.  District 2-S1 has committed to cook for the April Work-
day for a seven year period beginning in 2013  and that expense is the responsibility of the Lions of District 2-S1.    

 

It will take about $2,000 to do this.  We have the breakfast pretty well lined out and it works well (Biscuit, Eggs, 
Gravy, Sausage, Cereal, Milk, OJ, Butter, Jelly).  Last yearõs lunch was Chicken Fried Steak, Gravy, Mashed Pota-
toes, Green Beans, and Rolls.  

 

If you want to contribute funds or ideas for this activity, please send them payable to BBLC- Workday Fund to 
Beaumont Breakfast Lions Club, Lion Billie Blackburn, 7195 Hurley Drive, Beaumont, Texas 77708 or contact 
Billie at blackburnw@att.net. 

 

We would appreciate you and your clubõs consideration of this project. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:blackburnw@att.net
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District 2-S1 Eye Screening 
There were three screenings in September hosted by Jefferson County at the "Take Your Loved One and Yourself to Doctor 
Day" Health Fairs. The first of these three was held at Jones-Clark Elementary in Beaumont on September 14.  Of the 69 
people registered, 18 did not receive glasses for various reasons, 25 received readers and 28 people received regular glasses 
(2 people received a pair of readers and glasses).  Volunteers included: Lions Billie and Robert Blackburn, Beaumont Break-
fast;  Debbie King and Vera Expose, Beaumont Founders; Gregory Cottington, Beaumont South/Forest Park; Debby Sey-
mour, Nederland Professional; Jennie and Pat Brady, Les Lucas, Port Arthur Founders; PDG Charles Tarver, Silsbee; Pat 
Trantham, Silsbee Noon;  and, PDG Moe Cully, South County Breakfast.  Other volunteers include Sandra Pelkey, Shirley 
Perkins, and Senora Velasquez (Interpreter).   
  
The second Jefferson County screening was held at Cathedral of Faith Baptist Church in Beaumont on September 21.  Of the 
89 people registered, 23 did not receive glasses for various reasons, 19 received readers and 49 people received regular 
glasses (2 people received a pair of readers and glasses).  Volunteers included: Lions Billie and Robert Blackburn, Beaumont 
Breakfast; Debbie and John King, Beaumont Founders; Kathleen Hawsey and Susmitha Marnini, Lamar University; Debby 
Seymour, Travis Seymour, and Ryan Dollinger, Nederland Professional; Pat Brady, Jennie Brady and Les Lucas, Port Arthur 
Founders;  and, PDG Charles Tarver, Silsbee. Other volunteers included Irma Dowden, Carl Dahlquist, Martha Miller, and 
Shirley Perkins. 
  
The third Jefferson County screening was held at the Carl Parker Center in Port Arthur on September 28. Of the 76 people 
registered, 12 did not receive glasses for various reasons; 18 received readers (one person received a pair of readers and a 
pair of regular glasses);and 49 received regular glasses (one person received two pair).  Volunteers included: Lions Billie 
Blackburn and Robert Blackburn, Beaumont Breakfast; Jim and Pat Miller, Linda and 1st VDG Jack Sedtal, Debby and Travis 
Seymour, and Zuly Clark, Nederland Professional; Pat and Jennie Brady, J.D. Crabbs, Les Lucas, Debbie Nicholson, and 
Bertie Stone, Port Arthur Founders; and PDG Charles Tarver, Silsbee.  Other volunteers included Carl Dahlquist, Irma 
Dowden, Martha Miller, Shirley Perkins and Juan Luis Espinosa (interpreter). 
  
All three of these screenings were so successful due to all the help and time given by the volunteers.  Thank you so much.  
  
Regarding the SPOT Pediavision camera, the District 2S1 Vision Screening Project Committee was contacted by an Adminis-
trator of the Beaumont Independent School District. She had attended a presentation of a SPOT Pediavision Camera like the 
one we have been given.  She is hoping to screen all 474 children in the Early Childhood Program/Head Start program in 
BISD.  PDG Charles Tarver, Zone Chairman Robert Blackburn, Lion Les Lucas, Lion Pat Brady and Lion Jennie 
Brady screened the first two classes on September 12 at Bingman Elementary in Beaumont.  Of the 39 children (37 four-year
-olds and 2 five-year-olds) screened on September 12, five of the 39 screening reports state "Complete Eye Exam Recom-
mended"; in other words, there were results that suggested that there were problems with their eyes.  Our next SPOT 
screening will be October 10.  
 
 


